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Good progress ,is being made by the Standley Lake Cities on the 
water protection project and we appreciate your assistance and 
support in moving the Project ahead. 

Two work elements are key to ensuring that this progress is 
maintained. One work element seems to be stagnated, that being 
the United States Department of Energy (DOE) support of the 
Interim Measure/Tnterh Remedial Action (IM/TRA) or a suitable 
alternative that your Staff seem to support. The problem, Jim, is 
that no alternative document is being put forth for the Cities and  
the United States Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) to 
consider. The second item which needs immediate attention is the 
initiation of the Section 7 Consultation with the Fish and WIIdlife 
Semice (FWS). While our respective staff members met almost a 
month ago and agreed on an approach, an actual meeting with Lee 
Carlson of the F'WS is needed to initiate our study. The DOE needs 
to schedule this meeting so that we can proceed, 

I would appreciate it if you could assist us In getting these items 
resofved with DOE Staff. These are the key issues that may well 
bring our efforts to a standstill. Let me know if we can do 
mythkg to assist DOE In this effort. 

Ronald A. HeUbusch 
Director of Public Works and Utilities 

enclosure 

cc: Dave Kaunisto, Senior Water Resources Engineer 
Susan Nachtrfeb, Water Quality Coordinator 
Tlm Holeman, Rocky ' FIats Water Protection Projects 
Coordinator 



MEMORANDUM 

September 9, 1993 

TO: Gail Hill, DOE 

FROM: Dave Kaunisto, City of Westminster /( 

SUBJECT: SLPP Work Tasks 

Based on our conversation yesterday, and becauss of the large number of things 
going on,' I thought I would prepare a short memo summarizing the status of a number 
of work tasks in which we are jointly involved. I thought by sharing this memo with 
Ron, Tim, and others it would also be a good way to keep them posted on our 
progress. 

Letter to FWS - DOE has prepared a revised version of the letter, which will he 
FAXed to us today for review. Letter now only deals with two issues, designating the 
Cities as non-Federal agency responsible for preparing BA, and whether calling the 
BA a biological analysis, rather than a biological assessment, will be acceptable to 
FWS. Letter should be sent this week or early next week. Does this letter officially 
begin the Section 7 consultation process? 

2nd letter to FWS - DdE will be sending a separate letter to FWS regarding the 
species whicb must be considered in the BA. DOE is currently evaluating whether the 
burrowing owl may need to be included. If the burrowing owl is only on the state fist 
of species what would DOE'S and FWS legal involvement be? Letter should be sent 
out this week or early next week. 

BA Scope - The Cities met with DOE to present the proposed scope for the E3A on 
August 17. Based on comments received from DOE at that meeting, a revised scope 
was prepared and mailed out August 20. DOE is currently reviewing the revised 
scope, and an internal DOE meeting is planned in the next couple of days, with 
comments provided to the Cities ASAP. Once the Cities and DOE have agreed upon 
the scupe, a meeting will be held with Lee Carlson of the FWS to receive their 
comments. 

I would like to recommend that a date for the meeting with FWS be set as soon as 
possible. Getting the date set will serve as a target date to get the scope finalized 
between DO€ and the Cities, and by setting it now it will allow to avoid the usual delay 
experienced when trying to find compatible dates for tbe numerous people attending. 
That meeting is key to ahwing the Cities to get the BA study underway. Attached is 
a schedule prepared by CH2M Hill, which indicates that the BA could be complete in 
about six weeks after the meeting with W S .  The meeting with W S  is the key to 
getting the study underway and completed in a timely manner. Perhaps the week of 
September 20 would work. 



IM/IRA/MOU - A conference call involving Jim Hartman, Mell Roy, and DOE 
Headquarters took place yesterday. Do you have an idea when DOE will present an 
alternative proposal? 

Ops Plan - W e  have reviewed the draft technical comments which you provided, and 
are preparing a draft response for your review, The draft should be to you by the first 
of the week. We are still waiting for any legal comments you may have on the ops 
plan. 

Depletions Analysis - To date we baw received comments from you on the 

Kinnear Ditch Replacement Pipeline. W e  expect no impacts from either of these 
considerations, and are revising the depletions analysis memo to reflect that. One 
question I have is whether you feel the BA should contain the impacts from the 
Kinnear Ditch Replacement Pipeline, based on your desire to include the pipeline in 
the depletions analysis. It is our feeling that any BA or Section 7 consultation for the 
pipeline should be separate, as there is no interaction between the pipeline and 
Woman Creek Reservoir (WCR}, and because we don’t expect any impacts from the 
pipeline. Therefore, if it were to be tied in with WCR, it would result in lengthy and 
unnecessary delay of the pipeline, DOE has indicated that need to spend some of the 
grant money or face the prospect of losing it, and by keeping the pipeline separate we 
will be in a much better position to move the project forward. 

+ I depletions analysis regarding 1 water quality impacts; and 2) impacts due to the 

Environrnenfal Surveys - We have compfeted the field surveys for the Ute Ladies 
Tresses, Colorado Butterfly Grass, and the Prebles Jumping Mouse. None were 
found, and we expectthe reports from ow consultants soon. We will forward copies 
of those reports to you when they become available. 

Additiona! requests - We had previously requested any OU5data which may be 
avaiIable, along with further treatment option information. A n p i n g  you can do to 
provide us with that information would be appreciated. Finally, we will wait to hear 
from you on arranging a tour of the Woman Creek and Walnut Creek basins for the 
CH2M Hiti people, in connection with a tour for CDH personnel. . 

1 think that summarizes the key issues we are working on together. Please let me 
know if you have any changes on these items. Thank you for atI bf your assistance. 

cc: Ron Hellbusch 
Tim Holeman 
Kelly DiNatale 
Susan Nachtrieb 
LeeJohnson 
Joe Green-i-ieffen 
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